Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at the St.Faiths Centre on Monday July 17th.2017
Present: Mr.R.Cushing (Chairman)  Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.M.McDonnell    Mr.J.Matthewson  Mr.D.Fortescue  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.R.Wilkes  Mr.R.Browne  Mr.B.Coe  
Mr.S.Fidler  
Apologies: None
Public Participation  None
a) Police Report None. The Clerk reported that the news letters which he now circulated to members were the current means of communication and the police would not revert to individual parish statistics
b) County and District Council Reports None.

c) Norwich Airport Mr.Fidler gave a resume of the Norwich Airport Masterplan which was an aspirational plan for growth over the next thirty years. As the Council did not have public offices the consultation document could be viewed in the Black Swan or on line at www.norwichairport.co.uk/masterplan
d) Full Council
1. Apologies None
2. Declarations of Interest






Mr.Browne – School Governor





Mrs.Scarff - SchoolGovernor





Mr.Matthewson – St.Faiths Centre and Grass Cutting

Mr.Wilks – Grass cutting 

Mr.Coe – Mission Room Trustee

3. Minutes of the June meeting were confirmed and signed

4. Reports The Clerk reported that he still had vacant plots at Blind lane and one at Waterloo would be vacated at the end of the year. NCC confirmed that their strimming programme allowed for one cut per year on the following public footpaths – the Hill, Rear of Back Lane, Mill Lane to Newton Street. Broadland DC had confirmed that they were responsible for cutting vegetation overhanging the flint wall opposite the former chapel. The parapet on the bridge in Mill Lane had collapsed but NCC had confirmed that this was a private bridge owned by the farm and was not the responsibility of Norfolk C.C.
5. Planning No applications received
6. Cycle Track Horsham Park The Clerk had written again to Mrs.Medler but had received no reply. He would make a further attempt to get written permission.
7. Public Works Loan Board The Clerk confirmed that the application to the Dept. of Communities and Local Government for permission to seek a loan of £25,000 over 20 years to fund the cemetery drive had been successful and he had received written confirmation. The Clerk was authorised to proceed with an application to the Public Works Loan Board.
8. Correspondence The annual inspection report from T.T.Jones on the parish lighting stock had been received and the Chairman and Clerk would look at all the recommendations to decide what action was necessary. A recommendation to have an electrical testing programme for 20% of the stock each year on a rolling five year programme was accepted. Norfolk County Council had confirmed that the Parish Partnership 50/50 funding scheme would be continued into 2018 and any proposals would need to be submitted by mid December. A letter from C.T.Baker group regarding the operation of the mobile post office in Newton St.Faith was noted.
9. Accounts passed for payment





E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)

£156.12
J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE) plus expenses
£510.32
T.T.Jones

Lighting Maintenance (inc.VAT)
£405.83
Alison Sinclair
Sign Re-furbishment

£297.00


Scooper Dooper
Bin Emptying



£86.66

PLG


Rat Poison (inc.VAT)

£24.00
10. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports 





Concern was expressed at overhanging trees in the village at various points which necessitated double decker buses moving towards the centre of the road. Clerk to discuss with NCC, The potholes at the junction of Cromer Road and Church Street had become much worse. Various overhanging hedges were reported to the Clerk for action. The Clerk was asked to contact NCC regarding the problems of kerbside weeds. The Clerk was asked to arrange for the cemetery beech hedge to be cut. Members were all asked to view the Norwich Airport masterplan and the formal response from the Council would be made after the September meeting.

11. Date of next meeting September 18th. St.Faiths Centre 7.30 p.m.
